Monthly Newsletter

Mottingham and Chislehurst North Safer Neighbourhood Team
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Sergeant Neil Phillips 

PC Paul James 765PY

PCSO Sue Kennedy 7208PY

Email address

Mottingham.ChislehurstNorth.snt.met.police.uk

www.met.police.uk/Team/Bromley/Mottinghamandchislehurstnorth
Contact number

Non emergency Ward mobile please call 0208- 721-2889

Please note these are not monitored 24/7. In an emergency please call 999 or if the matter is non urgent but requires a Police response please dial 101
The borough priority is to reduce MOPAC 7 Crimes. The MOPAC 7 priority crimes are crimes which have a high impact on victims, they are: burglary, criminal damage, robbery, theft from a motor vehicle, theft
Our Promises to you

We set our promises at our regular Ward Panel Meetings where we meet with representatives from the community to discuss the local priorities. If you would like to take an active role in helping to improve your local community then contact us about joining. We would love to hear from you
Ward Panel Promises 
1. Anti social behaviour - We have identified Kimmeridge Road as a hot spot and have been conducting high visiblity patrols around the area. Tasking team have also been patrolling the area on a regular basis. 
2. Drug dealing and using - gaining intelligence for LIT team at Bromley who will look into the information and apply for warrants where suitable. Using powers of stop and search where ground exist

 3. Road safety - We have sent requests to traffic police, off road bikes and tasking team to patrol area on a frequent basis in reference to ongoing issue with moped and scrambler bikes. Mottingham Lane has also been causing issues with reports of people driving along pavements and incosiderately parked. A meeting took place with Cllr Cartwirght and Bromley Council and plans are in motion to deal with this issue

Priorities

Theft

Burglary

Motor vehicle crime
Team News
December 2016 three of our known trouble makers on the ward were arrested on suspicion of Burglary. They have since appeared at Croydon Crown Court and pleaded guilty to committing 14 night time creeper burglaries in which vehicles were stolen approx. £220,000 worth. All vehicles have been recovered and returned to their owners. The three are due sentencing at Crown Court
January 2017 SNT along with CID and tasking team executed four search warrants Beaconsfield Parade. This resulted in 1 arrest for Cultivating Cannabis, over 60 cannabis plants were seized.

Operation Glorious has been a huge success, this was two days of action (Dec 16 and Feb 17) involving various specialist units conducting search warrants and arrests across Mottingham. The result was over 20 arrests for Supplying Class A and B drugs and large quanities of drugs seized. 
We have been working closely with Affinity Sutton – two residents on the ward have now been issued with Court Orders due to anti social behavior

We continue to patrol the area’s that are highlighted to us as suffering from anti-social behavior. We have identified several youths and adults involved. All of their details have been sent to Bromley Council who will assist with acceptable behaviour contracts one youth has also been given a Harassment warning. Letters have been sent to parents and we have visited Youth Clubs on the ward to offer advice  

Upcoming Events

Street Briefing – Wednesday 8th March - 11 - 11:30pm Co-op, Kimmeridge Road

Surgery - Thursday 16th March - 10am -11am at Family Centre, Castlecombe Road

Surgery – Saturday 1st April - 11am - 12pm - Library, Mottingham Village  

Surgery – Tuesday 4th April - 11am - 12pm at Learning Shop, Beaconsfield Road

General Crime Overview
	Major Class
	Week ending 08/01/17
	Week ending 15/01/17
	Week ending 22/01/17
	Week ending 29/01/17
	Week ending 05/02/17
	Week ending 12/02/17
	Week ending 19/02/17
	Week ending 26/02/17
	This week so far

	Burglary
	0
	3
	2
	5
	4
	1
	5
	2
	3

	Criminal Damage
	2
	2
	5
	4
	4
	5
	6
	4
	3

	Drugs
	0
	0
	2
	0
	0
	0
	0
	3
	17

	Fraud & Forgery
	0
	0
	0
	0
	1
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Other Notifiable Offences
	0
	0
	1
	0
	0
	0
	2
	1
	0

	Robbery
	1
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Sexual Offences
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Theft & Handling
	2
	3
	5
	4
	8
	4
	2
	3
	1

	Violence Against The Person
	12
	6
	7
	3
	8
	11
	16
	10
	8

	TNO Crime Total
	17
	14
	22
	16
	25
	21
	31
	23
	32


Local Life
Local Life is the new internet site that replaces our current pages on the intranet.

The old SNT pages will be switched off on 17th March and replaced with Local Life.

Each SNT will have a dedicated homepage which will be run by the team and as now, can be used to list meetings and events in the ward. 

It will also be updated centrally with the wards crime figures once a month and receive daily news updates.

Each ward will also have a Facebook page and a Twitter page which will feed into your local life page. So, whatever goes onto FB or Twitter also goes onto Local Life.

Each ward will also receive a smart phone so that Facebook and Twitter can be used when out and about. These are expected to be rolled out from the summer

Residents will be able to vote on their priorities for the area and add comments. It is expected that these results will be shared for discussion with the ward panel.

local life page will also be able to list the missing persons and appeals from the borough and elsewhere. This will be maintained centrally.

There will also be no staff pictures on the page, just names.

Bromley Trading Standards has issued a warning to everyone to be on their guard for bogus builders following two attempts to scam residents.
On 18 Feb, Trading Standards officers were called to NatWest Bank in Beckenham where an 89 year old woman was attempting to withdraw £4000 in cash.  The officers discovered she’d been cold called by a heavily built man and told that there was a problem with the overflow and drainage on her rear patio.  Whilst this man at the rear of the property distracted her, another individual entered the house, went upstairs and poured water over the toilet floor to make it appear there was a water leak.  The resident was asked to pay £4000 in cash to pay for machinery to rectify the problem.

A second report to Trading Standards came from Bromley Police.  In a virtually identical incident, a 91 year old West Wickham resident was cold called on 21 Feb by a heavily built man and told there was a problem with drainage on her rear patio.  Whilst she was with this man at the rear of the property, she heard a flushing noise from her toilet upstairs.  She later realised another individual had entered her house, gone upstairs and poured water over the toilet floor to make it appear there was a water leak. The resident was asked to provide £3000 in cash to pay for machinery to rectify the problem. The resident went straight to a neighbour who reported the incident on her behalf.

Bromley Trading Standards is urging residents to report any incidents of cold calling for property repairs and to keep a look out for vulnerable neighbours.  Referrals can be made via the Trading Standards Rapid Response Number on 07903 852090.

Cllr Kate Lymer, Portfolio Holder for Public Protection and Safety said: “Thanks to NatWest and the concerned neighbour, we were able to intervene on both occasions.  It’s clear these despicable criminals are targeting older residents.  I would urge everyone to remain vigilant and report any suspicious callers offering any sort of property repairs to our Trading Standards team.”

BROMLEY COUNCIL NOISE REPORTING SERVICE

Reporting noise problems
Out of hours noise service

We provide a noise service outside office hours for responding to 'emergency' noise problems relating to: 

· Noisy parties that effect more than one property 

· Intruder alarms 
· Car alarms 

· Construction sites operating after 1pm Saturday, on a Sunday or a Bank Holiday 

· Licensed premises (loud music) 

The service is not for dealing with noise complaints which are already being investigated, or which can be reported during office hours for investigation 

Telephone 0300 303 8671

What we will do 
· You will be connected to the out-of-hours call centre who will record the details of the complaint. You will need to provide your name, address and contact telephone number along with the details of the complaint including the address where the nuisance is occurring. 

· Anonymous complaints will not be accepted. 

· If the matter is deemed to be one which needs to be dealt with immediately, the details will be passed to the emergency duty noise officer. The noise officer will call you back to ascertain the extent of the problem and will decide whether a site visit needs to be made. A visit to your property maybe required. 

· If your complaint is not deemed urgent you will be advised accordingly. Your complaint will be logged and referred to the Public Health Nuisance team for investigation the next working day. 

Please be aware that the emergency duty noise officer will be responding from home so it may take some time to arrive at the site
DON’T BECOME PREY TO FRAUDSTERS

Millions of people in the UK get defrauded every year through unexpected E-mail’s, post, texts with requestes to open attachments or by revealing personal details to total strangers claiming to be from your bank, credit card company or the police.

Fraudsters claiming to be from one of the above, can get you on their hook reel you in and before you know it, you’ve given away you PIN’S, passwords… everything they need to steal your hard-earned money, never to be seen again.

Please see the top tips below and remember:-

Think Twice BEFORE YOU ACT

· Never give out personal or financial data
Usernames, passwords, PINs, ID numbers or memorable phrases.

· Be very careful that people or organisations who you’re supply payment card or other confidential information to are genuine, and even then, never reveal passwords. A bank, HMRC, retailer or other reputable organization won’t ask you for your full passwords or PIN via E-mail, phone or any other means.

· If you’re asked by a caller to cut off the call and phone your bank or card provider, call the number on your bank statement or other document from your bank – or on the back of you card. But be sure to use another phone from the one you received the call on or leave it for five minutes before you make the call, in case the sender number has been spoofed or the line left open.

· Don’t open E-mail attachments from unknown sources as they could well contain malware. Delete them, and take the details to report if appropriate.

·  Don’t click on links in E-mails from senders you don’t know, instead, roll your mouse pointer or finger over the link to reveal the actual sender. If they’re different, it’s a scam. Even if you get an E-mail that seems to come from someone you might know – but it seems unusual – the sender may be a fraudster who’s spoofed their address. If in doubt, call (but don’t E-mail) the sender.
· Don’t attach external storage devices like USB sticks or hard drives – or insert CD-ROMs/DVD-ROMs into your computer – if you’re uncertain of the source. This is a favourite way for fraudsters to spead malware.

Remember, if you have been a victim of banking fraud or spot irregular activity on your account, contact your bank straight away. It’s important to report any fraud to Action Fraud by calling 0300 123 20 40 or at www.actionfraud.police.uk 

Also report fraud to any website or ISP where you’ve been defrauded. This applies to however large or small the amount: it could protect others, and the proceeds of the fraud are often used to fund activities like terrorism and human trafficking

But most important… Think twice BEFORE YOU ACT
www.getsafeonline.org for more information
Why should I report crime? 

[image: image4.jpg]



By sharing information you have about a crime that has been or may be committed, you can help the police solve crimes and prevent future crimes from taking place. The MPS understands that it may be difficult to report an incident, but we encourage you to do so and we will listen, give guidance and support whilst treating you with dignity and respect. If you have been involved in a serious or sensitive crime, we have specially trained staff who will understand your needs and look after any of your concerns (you can read more about this below).


If you don't report crime there will be:
· No investigation

· Very little chance that the offender will be caught or brought to justice

· More people who may suffer what you’ve been through

· No clear picture of crime across London, making it harder for us to deal with future problems

For every crime reported the MPS will:
· Carry out an investigation, looking at the details of the crime including any potential evidence

· Examine to see if it is linked to other crimes. If so, then the local police may direct extra resources to the area to prevent other people from becoming victims of crime

· Log any property involved, which will be returned to you if recovered

· Give you the opportunity to talk through your concerns about what happened and to receive reassurance

· Refer you to Victim Support, a charity who can help you cope with both the emotional and practical impact of crime

Hate Crimes
Tackling hate crimes such as racist crime, domestic violence and homophobic crime is a high priory for the Metropolitan Police, particularly as these times of crime are under reported. Spearheading this effort are special Community Safety Units located in each of our 32 boroughs.  We believe that by taking robust action against perpetrators, supporting the needs of victims, and working in partnership with external agencies, we can make the lives of those suffering hate crime safer, protect their families, their communities, and prevent re-victimisation.

If you've been affected by hate crime, or you think you have, then let us help you. We will offer you support and give you practical assistance and advice to help you decide what to do next. For an immediate response call 999, or the police non-emergency number 101 or via the National online crime reporting service. For further information and advice on hate incidents please take a look at the Hate Crime pages on this website, there is a link to this on the right hand side of this page.
What issues don’t police deal with? 
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There are some issues that the MPS do not deal with as they are not crimes, but members of the public are often not sure who else to contact so automatically call us.

Having to deal with non crime related incidents often puts a strain on both our emergency call centres and our front line police officers, taking them away from the people who really need us.

To help us to use our resources wisely, please contact your local council about the following issues:

· Abandoned vehicles – report these online - see related link.

· Noise nuisance e.g. noisy neighbours, sounding alarms - if the situation looks as though it may escalate then please dial 101 (non-emergency number) to advise police

· Fly tipping

· Stray dogs

· Animals killed on the road by a vehicle (‘road kill’) if it is not causing an obstruction

· Landlord and tenant disputes

· Street lighting problems

You can find your local council via related links. To report a vehicle on the road with no valid road tax you should contact the Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency (DVLA)
For advice with Civil Disputes please contact the Citizens Advice Bureau
To speak to a medical expert or to find your nearest GP, A&E, Dentist or Pharmacy contact NHS Direct on 0845 4647 or visit their website 
Top Ten tips for securing your home 
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Operation Bumblebee is targeting burglars in London. Help us keep your home secure by following our 10 Top Tips:

1. Don't leave your keys or ID documents within easy reach of doors, letterboxes or windows.
 

2. Close and lock all doors and windows. If you have multi-locking door handles, lift the handle, lock it with the key and remove it - LIFT - LOCK - REMOVE. Put the key in a safe place out of sight in case of fire.
 

3. Lock garages and sheds so garden tools and ladders can’t be used to break into your home.
 

4. Keep side gates locked and wheelie bins stored behind them.
 

5. Use timer switches linked to lights and a radio so it appears that someone is at home.
 

6. Invest in a safe for valuables and sentimental items and securely fix it to a solid surface.
 

7. Install a burglar alarm. Use a reputable company approved by either of the two industry bodies, the National Security Inspectorate (NSI) I and the Security Systems & Alarms Inspection Board (SSAIB).
 

8. Install low level 'dusk till dawn' lighting to increase visibility and deter burglars. 
 

9. Keep side and rear boundaries high to restrict access and front boundaries low to remove hiding places.
 

10. Photograph and mark valuables and sentimental items with your postcode and house number/name. Register items with serial numbers at: immobilise.com - see related links.

 

What makes your home attractive to burglars? 

1. A high front boundary
 

2. Low side and rear boundaries
 

3. Accessible wheelie bins
 

4. No visible intruder alarm
 

5. No security lighting
 

6. Valuables on display
 

7. Open or unsecured windows
 

8. Unsecured garage or shed door
 

9. Unlocked back or side gate
 

10. Paved path or driveway
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